
To: EC (and GC) 

From: Brent your Treasurer  

Re: Treasurer’s Report to October 31
st
, 2020 

Hi everyone – here below is a summary update on Fellowship finances. In the case of the latest P&L and 

Balance Sheet they are as of October 31st. They will not include all the detailed adjustments from the 

bank reconciliation and investment statements. That information will be included once the General 

Ledger is updated. Nonetheless the report is a reasonably accurate snapshot. Feel free to ask questions at 

treasurer@urantiabook.org 

1)  Fellowship will Benefit from a Remainder Trust – the file on this estate gift has been closed now 

that the estate portfolio has been transferred to one of the Fellowship’s financial investor firms. 

2) Investments – The following are excerpted from the three advisor reports as of the end of October. 

Our investments dropped again over the month of September but we are still ahead of the growth + 

interest + dividends forecasted for 2020. The goal is to get as close as we can to the 2020 budgeted 

investment growth plus income of 5% ($105,000). As of October 31
st
 overall portfolio growth has 

been about $117,000 over 10 months.  This slower growth can be partially attributed to continuing 

covid19 impacts on the equity markets and US election uncertainty as of month-end. I remain 

optimistic we will meet our investment growth + income of 5% even if the markets take another hit 

before year-end. Recent market activity has been upward since the election. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

net YTD “growth” =  apprx  $47,150 

 

Wells Fargo net portfolio growth for the YTD 

is apprx $31,970 ignoring the office working 

capital withdrawal earlier this year of $47K.  

KANSAS CITY COMMUNITY FOUNDATION 

net portfolio growth YTD is apprx $38,200 
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3) Second Miler Development Fund – the EC approved four projects in the first round. There could 

be about that many in a second round but it is generally quiet on the grant application front. 
4) IT and Committee Expenditures –Total standing committee spending is at $33,277 (2020 budget 

approved at $94,425. The under spending by Committees is understandable given the pandemic.  

At https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aYXupkWsPgocVl3_e3_QfQeBrsh3XiNN/view?usp=sharing 

you will find the updated detailed Committee expenditures vs budget. 

 

5)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2020 WA Migration budget =$39,000 

 

2020 total all Standing Committee budgets =$94,425 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aYXupkWsPgocVl3_e3_QfQeBrsh3XiNN/view?usp=sharing


6) To reconcile the 2020 actual with the 2020 budget one needs to allow for the insurance payout, 

there was no UGE, the fact no equities were sold meaning investment income “on paper” is buried 

until year-end adjustments to equity are made plus several other unpredicted items. 

 
 

Compares period 

January to October 

2019 and 2020 
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